Minutes, Inishowen Organic Group meeting
September 25th  2008
Present: J. Reilly, T.McCloskey, N. McLaughlin, B. Doherty, P. Doherty, L. O’Connor, T. Morgan, S McCann, J.Craven, T Kearney.
Apologies: S. McWilliams, M. Reilly, C. Couper
Minutes of previous meeting read and approved.
New Members
Some new members attended
· Tony Kearney a kiwi living in Malin. Author of Who owns the future. An environmentalist who has a farm that over the next few years he wishes to develop.

· Jenny Craven from Cloncha Culdaff who has a vegetable garden plus two bee hives and also is interested and works in renewable energy.

· Sinead McCann from Glenagivney who has a veg garden for the past 3 years and now intends to get some poultry also.

My first polytunnel
Noel gave a talk on his experience of buying building and growing in a polytunnel. There a several companies such as polydome, highbank, fruithill farm and Morris who supplies tunnels.
Now used www.firstunnels.co.uk and recommends visiting their website as it is highly interactive and can offer an insight into what is required. Noel found a large difference in price for the same tunnel dimensions. A powerpoint presentation is available on the website(http:\\iog.weebly.com).

Noel & Rona had a successful first year in the tunnel and plan to improve the soil over the winter months and plan for next year. 

Group Outing.
There was a request to all group members to suggest a day out for the group. Some suggestions from the meeting were Lisadell House, Sligo & Glenveagh.
Organic Seminar Review
In May 08 an organic seminar was held in McGrorys which was run by IOG & NOTS. There were speakers from Teagasc,NOTS, NWO & Leitrim Farmers CO-OP. The group felt let down by the press who made broken promises about reporting on the upcoming event. The group had posters printed and posted them in every town in Inishowen. There were stands from IOG, Inishowen Kindergarten, The Farm shop Moville & NOTS. There was a good attendance and everyone found it to be a positive experience.
Courses
It was suggested that it will be increasingly difficult to have NOTS fund courses in this area if as they are now wholly business focused. It was also added that we have many people who are in Inishowen who would be experts in their field and we could avail of their experiencing and run our own courses exclusive of NOTS. Jenny will talk to Inishowen Development Partnership to seek funding.
If anyone would be interested in giving a talk at the meetings please email Noel at tremoneboy@gmail.com

